Public Notice
In the Consistory Court of the Diocese of St Albans 
In the parish of St Albans, St Paul 
Church of St Albans, St Paul 
NOTICE IS GIVEN that we are applying to the Consistory Court of the diocese for permission to carry out the following: 
The urgent replacement of one gas boiler as a short-term measure, as the PCC develops a plan to achieve Net Zero Carbon for the church complex. 
One of our two central boilers providing central heating and hot water is non-functioning and the other requires frequent call-outs to fix various faults/break-downs. The engineer cannot guarantee to keep the second boiler functioning. It is probable that we may find ourselves without any heating or hot water if we do not take urgent action. The cost of repair is estimated at £8,000 and the cost of replacement is £12,000. Following discussion with Diocesan reps, PCC has decided to apply for a faculty for replacement of the boiler.  
Petitioners:
 1. DR JAMES WRIGHT - CHURCHWARDEN 
2. MR DAVID HARDISTY - CHURCHWARDEN 
3. REV JONO TREGALE - MINISTER 
Date 03/04/2024 
If you wish to object to any of the works or proposals you should send a letter or email stating the grounds of your objection to The Diocesan Registrar at: 
St Albans Diocesan Registry, Winckworth Sherwood LLP, Arbor, 255 Blackfriars Road, LONDON, SE1 9AX or by email to stalbansregistry@wslaw.co.uk 
so that your letter reaches the registrar not later than Friday 03 May 2024.
 A letter of objection must include your name and address and state whether you live in the parish and/or your name is entered on the church electoral roll of the parish or any other basis on which you have an interest in the matter. 
